Eastview Lightning Robotics
Boosters Meeting Minutes
Date of Meeting:	Thursday, November 4, 2021
Location:	Zoom Teleconference
Attendees:	Alicia Lobash, Sharon Dahl, Daryl Floden, Ron Hauser, Brian Conners, Eric Ojala
Meeting Time:	7:00 p.m. 

Action Items/Minutes
President Alicia Lobash began the meeting with a request to review the September meeting minutes.
Eric asked for a motion to approve, which was seconded by Sharon. The motion carried and the minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Sharon Dahl reviewed the Treasurer’s Report.

· The two Valleyfair volunteer outings raised $2,000.
· The concession stand at the FTC Week 0 competition raised $527.15.
· Ron Hauser holds the only active Capital One Spark credit card. Sharon would like to close the account soon.
· The credit line at Bremer Bank is currently $2,000. 

Eric asked for a motion to approve, which was seconded by Alicia. The motion carried and the report was approved.

FTC/FRC Update
· Ron Hauser distributed contact info, waiver, etc. paperwork to the FTC teams to be completed and returned.
· Both FTC teams will compete in the Lake Pepin League with events occurring on November 13th, December 4th, and December 18th at MURA Field in Minneapolis.
· FTC state qualifiers will be held in Elk River, with the Short Circuits competing on January 22nd and the Tech Tigers on January 23rd.
· FRC competitions include the Minne Mini Regional in Prior Lake on Saturday, November 20th, the Northern Lights Regional in Duluth from Wednesday, March 2nd to Saturday, March 5th, and Minnesota North Star Regional in Minneapolis from Wednesday, April 6th to Saturday, April 9th.
· FRC is in need of parent volunteers, particularly a travel coordinator as well as someone to tow the trailer.
· A mandatory meeting for FRC parents will be held on Tuesday, November 16th at 6:30 p.m. in Room B124.

Fundraising
· Eric reached out to our LifeTime contact and did not receive a response regarding volunteer opportunities at the Minneapolis Turkey Day 5K. None are listed on the event’s website, so we will not participate this year.
· Working with food service at Valleyfair was a very productive fundraiser, earning $200 per volunteer. If Valleyfair needs volunteers during the summer season, this would be a great opportunity for returning robotics team members to raise money.
· Serving pizza at the FTC Week 0 concession stand proved to be a good idea, producing a profit of approximately 200%, and should be continued at future events.
Other Items
· N/A

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:25 p.m.
Date of next meeting: Thursday, December 2nd, 2021
